
PUBLIC WORKS 
MOTION 

On September 27, 2022, the City Council approved the award of the contract for the new street 
'·· ·• fumihire program, the.\Sideyvalk and Transit Amenities Program (STAP) to Tranzito-Vector, 

LLC. The contract states that the STAP is "intended to achieve the essential goals of providing 
shelter, shade, safety and comfort to transit riders, active transportation users and pedestrians, 
and to improve the quality of life for those who live and work in and visit Los Angeles. "The 
new program will also provide the City higher advertising revenue than the previous contract 
and higher Minimum Annual Guarantee. To accomplish these goals the City will be responsible 
for the program's capital cost and is expected to make an expenditure of approximately $236 
million. The City is expected to receive a minimum annual guarantee of $5-9 million per year, 

as well as revenues projected at $386 million if the contract is implemented and operated as set 
forth in Tranzito-Vector's response to the STAP request for proposals. Additionally, 
Tranzito-Vector is required to pay the outgoing street furniture vendor an amount equal to the 
fair market value to use the existing street furniture for advertising. The STAP contract is set to 
begin on January 1, 2023. 

Further, Automated Public Toilets (APT), which had been part of the previous street furniture 
contract, have been removed from the STAP and are now part of an independent City program. 
The Bureau of Street Services is to remove and replace all 14 APTs with 14 prefabricated 
toilets before January 1, 2023. All APTs provided by the previous vendor have now been 

removed and are no longer operational. 

Both the STAP and the toilet replacement program are critical for public health and safety. 

I THEREFORE MOVE that the City Council instruct the Bureau of Street Services to report 
back to Council on a quarterly basis on the the status of the STAP, including (1) estimated cost, 

potential increases and how they will impact the projected revenues to the City; (2) potential 
funding sources and amount of funding that have been secured for the STAP to date; (3) report 
on the roll-out schedule including the anticipated roll-out timing, projected locations and 
equipment; and (4) an update on whether the City, Tranzito-Vector and the prior vendor have 
resolved the issue of the payment of fair market value for the use of the existing street furniture 
and how that payment may impact the overall funding, projected revenue and roll-out schedule 
ofthe STAP. 

I FURTHER MOVE that the City Council instruct the Bureau of Street Services to report back 
on the implementation of the new City toilet program, including funding secured for the 
2023-2024 maintenance program, status of City toilets operational to date and anticipated roll­
out schedule of remaining toilets expected as part of the new City funded program. 
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